






























Public comment is open until 1/14/2021 for the permit process 
Send emails to: envcomments@cityofchicago.org 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT email script (ENGLISH): 
Date: 
“Hello,  
 
My name is Marie Collins-Wright and I am a resident and community member, (parent, student, 
community member, resident, etc). I stand in solidarity with 10th ward South East Side residents 
against General Iron. Firstly, the Chicago Department of Public Health (CDPH) and Public 
Health Commissioner Dr. Allison Arwady has a duty and the authority to protect the public’s 
health. Therefore, I demand that CDPH and Dr. Arwady protect the public’s health by exercising 
their duty, due diligence, and authority to deny General Iron the permit to operate a Large 
Recycling facility on the Southeast Side. 
 
The science behind the pollution putting the SE side community at risk is simple: 

● Particulate matter (PM 10 & PM 2.5) will be released into our environment from 
RMG/General Iron and go into our lungs and further compromise the immune system of 
10th Ward residents. Just because we cannot see it does not mean it is not there. 

● A study conducted by George Washington Highschool, the high school directly across 
the road from RMG/General Iron, found winds from RMG’s location to blow Southwest to 
Northeast. With the wind pattern present, wind will carry pollutants directly to the learning 
environment of our students and negatively impact their health.  

● According to the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) and the World Health 
Organization (WHO), chronic exposure to particulate matter and air pollutants results in 
higher asthma rates amongst adolescents, higher lung cancer rates, depression, lower 
academic performance, and a decreased life span.  

 
Moving an industrial facility’s operations from a gentrified, mostly white neighborhood to a 
community with majority Black, Brown, Immigrant, and working-class residents already 
overburdened with polluting industry is a prime example of environmental racism. The City must 
deny the permit if it is to be in compliance with the US Fair Housing Act. 
 
If you all do not deny this permit, you all are signing away valuable years of our lives at the 
expense of another scrap metal yard.  

 
Deny RMG/General Iron’s permit to operate a Large Recycling Facility. We deserve clean air.  

 
Sincerely,  
Marie Collins-Wright 










































































